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Superintendent Report January 2025

Facilities
Ram Electric completed the electrical upgrades to the bus barn on January 21st.  As part of the project, 
they installed additional electrical conduit between the new switch gear installed at the bus barn to what 
is the metal shop for further expansion if needed.  This project completed all of the items from our 
summer project list.  Over the winter break, the maintenance staff completed some necessary repairs to 
the tile in the student restrooms and locker rooms and some plumbing repair.  We also painted the floors 
of the locker rooms and laundry rooms.  We are replacing fluorescent light in the bus barn with LED 
lights that were not part of the summer upgrade.  We also have done this in the metal shop.  I have 
included a report submitted by Jim Frost on the timber located on our property.  We will follow up on 
this report and look at finding a contractor to remove the scotch broom located in those areas. 

Facilities Committee. 

We held another facility committee on January 23, 2025.  Garner Miller presented a conceptual drawing 
from the input he received from the last meeting and a very rough cost estimated based on the input.  The 
next meeting is scheduled for February 4, 2025.  

Grants:
We applied and received CTE grants this month.  Our CTE Construction program received $22,000, CTE 
High Demand received $!2,000.  Four staff members submitted CPEG Community Grants for a total 
amount of $1,900.  
We were notified by the Department of Ecology that we received another “Stacking” Electric Bus Grant.  
This grant may be applied to our current grant to further deferrer the cost of the next electric school bus 
that is on order and for frustrate.  This grant amount is for $165,000 towards the purchase of the bus and 
an addition $50,000 for unfractured. 

Transportation:
We were able to surplus and sell both Dodge mini vans.  One to Olympia School District and the other to 
Rochester School District.  We have received both Ford 10 passenger vans as of 1/21/15.  

Athletics: 
HS Basketball Season is in full swing.  Districts begin in the month of February.  
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Activities:
Athletics-HS Basketball
Grades K-3 Swim Lessons, Hoquiam YMCA
K-5 and 7-12 after school Tutoring
Little Cheerleaders Practice January 22-23

Superintendents Activities:
Rural Ed. Center Webinars:  Monday and Tuesday during the month
ESD 113 Legislative Update Webinars:  Thursdays
Basketball Supervision:  January 6, 7, 11, 15, 21.
ESD 113 Regional Superintendent meeting January 22. 
Facilities Meeting.  January 23. 
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